
Pat Palmer
Family Activities/CWA Director

CWA@ctstategrange.org
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received an Honor Grange bar,
certificate for our participation
at the convalescent home, the

come and have a good time and
on Sunday December 12th we
will be off to Hemlock Grange
in Portland for the Christmas
Party and meeting of the Past

couple of months. We took part
in Excelsior Pomona's Bazaar
and Roast BeefDinner. We had
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Edith Schoell
State Secretary

secretary@ctstategrange.org

Marge Bernhardt
State Lecturer

lecturer@ctstategrange.org
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as the Deputy of Farmington
Valley Pomona and we wish
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Alma Graham
Legislative Director

Legislative@ctstategrange.org
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Eye on Communications
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Eye on
Communications
GLEANINGS FROM YOUR STATE PR TEAM

James Lamoureux
Membership Director

Membership@ctstategrange.org
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Serving our
Connecticutpolicyholders
since 1833.

The Patrons Group
is now part of the

State Auto Insurance Group

J ~STATE AUTO®
.l4J Insurance Companies

769 Hebron Ave.
Glastonbury, CT 06033
(860) 633-3942
1-800-800-0863

WWW.STATEAUTO.COM
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New London County Pomona No.6

12) What did you like most about State Session? _

13) What did you like least about State Session? _

forward to Christmas
memories in the past and
new memories to make for
this holiday and a new year
in 2011. Time just seems
to speed up for me, what
about you?

Our Grange looks
forward to help with Church
and town activities. We
celebrate the birth of Christ
Our Lord andAdventbegins
a new liturgical year.

We extend our sincere
wishes for a very merry
Christmas and a healthy
happy new year filled with
love and peace and joy to
all.

Please tell us how much you agree or disagree with the following statements:
8) The content of sessions was appropriate and informative.

_ Strongly Disagree _ Agree
_ Disagree _ Strongly Agree

9) The conference was well organized.
_ Strongly Disagree _ Agree
_ Disagree _ Strongly Agree

10) The State Grange Officers were helpful and courteous.
_ Strongly Disagree _ Agree
_ Disagree _ Strongly Agree

Please comment on the following:
11) What kinds of events/meetings would you like to see included at future

State Sessions? _

The Board of Directors would like to know what you thought of the new
State Session format. We hope you will be as forthcoming as you can as we
are not asking for your name, just for your thoughts that will help improve
the session for next year.
1) How satisfied were you with the registration process including new badges?

_ Very Dissatisfied Satisfied
Dissatisfied _ Very Satisfied

2) How satisfied were you with the packet of materials provided?
_ Very Dissatisfied Satisfied

Dissatisfied _ Very Satisfied
3) Overall, how satisfied were you with the speakers/presentations?

_ Very Dissatisfied Satisfied
Dissatisfied _ Very Satisfied

4) Overall, how satisfied were you with the hotel facilities?
_ Very Dissatisfied Satisfied

Dissatisfied _ Very Satisfied
5) How much of the session did you attend? (Check all that apply)

Entire Session _ Saturday Day Sessions
_ Thursday Evening Only _ Saturday Luncheon
_ Friday Day Sessions Installation of Officers
_ Friday Luncheon _ Celebration Banquet
_ Sixth Degree

6) Did you feel the length of session was too long, about right, or too short?
_ Too long
_ Just about right

Too short
7) Did you feel that the session was rushed at any point?

Yes
No

If Yes, please explain: _

COLCHESTER GRANGE #78

Corr: Joan Toomey
Dec. 13: Let's Bake Up
Holiday Fun and Follow
that Star- 128 Norwich
Ave., St. Andrew Hall,
Colchester.

The clouds forecast the
promise of snow and more
snow and cold to come.
We are ready for our New
England winter and look

State Session SUrVey

Please clip this questionnaire from the paper and send to: Connecticut State
Grange, P.O. Box 1393, Glastonbury, CT 06033. You can also fill out this
questionnaire online at: www.ctstategrange.org/sessionsurvey. Feel free to
attach additional sheets if you need space for your answers. THANK YOU!

and Barbara Reed, who
were there recently.

We hot New London
County Pomona Grange on
Dec. 9th at 7:30 P.M. Then
it's coundown to 2011.

14) Approximately how many conferences of this type do you attend annually?
_ 1-2 per year _ 3-4 per year _ 5-6 per year
_ more than 6 per year
_ Don't usually attend conferences

15) Do you plan to attend State Session again next year?
Yes
No
Don't Know

16) Would you recommend attending State Session to others?
Yes
No
Don't Know

17) How would you rate State Session compared to other conferences of this
type that you have attended?

_ Very poor _ Very good
Poor Excellent

_ Average I haven't attended other conferences
18) In what ways could State Session be improved?

STONINGTON GRANGE # 168

Corr: Jeff Barnes
Just as predicted we

did get shipwrecked in
Stonington Harbor last
month. All survived , but
half were stranded on
Sandy Point and hal landed
on Stonington Point. A
long rope was stretched
across the bay and after
a long and strenuous tug­
o-war the group from
Stonington Point pulled
the other safely off of
Sandy Point. We learned
about shipwrecks much
more dire than ours- The
Wreck of the Hesperus and
the Wreck of the Edmund
Fitzgerald, made famous in
poetry and in song.

Our delegates returned
from the annual State
Session with much good
news. The three learned
brothers, grandsons of
Stonington Grange member
Dot and Dick Wingate, were
chosen as Outstanding
Professional Farmers
by the State Agriculture
Committee. The Wingates
attended the Celebration
Banquet where the award
was presented to the boys.
Our Grange is very proud
to have submitted this
application.

Other notable awards
garnered by our Grange
were second place in
Community Service, second
place in the Essay Contest,
third in Membership. Our
Lecturer received the award
of Honor Lecturer and we
are again an Honor Grange.
Also, the first and second
place sunflower entries in
the Agricultural Contest
were both submitted by
Stonington Grange.

We are considering a
night out together at the
Mystic Seaport's Lantern
Light Tour. We are
definitely taking a tour of
Italy in November by wasy
of our tour guides Roger

December brings a
Roast Pork Dinner at 6:30
supplied and cooked by
our Master with everyone
bringing veggies and
desserts.

I wonder what holiday
each of us will celebrate?

We at Lyme Grange
hope everyone will enjoy
good health and have a
wonderful holiday and a
most happy, prosperous
new year.

Lebanon No. 21

,/ Colchester No. 78

Pachaug No. 96

Preston City No. 110

,/ N. Stonington No. 138

,/ Lyme No. 147

Stonington No. 168

Norwich No. 172

LYME GRANGE #147

Dec. 2: Which Holiday Do
You Celebrate?

Our October Fest
program was a collection of
games, black-out skits and
song, after all, what is a
fest? It's fun!

Our Mster and delegate,
Ted Powell, attended
State Session. Ted came
home with a pink sash on
the Ag. Committee. How
appropriate as he manages
a turkey farm.

Our first annual craft
festival was held Nov.
6. We have 21 vendors
signed up and an excellent,
competent committee
headed up by Marita Rand
to make and serve lunch.

Our Nov. meeting will
feature the CWA. Will
there be anything new for
the coming year since we
have a new chairperson
and committee?

was a lively affair, with
wtiches, ghouls, fairies,
animals and lovely ladies
aplenty. There were
prizes for costumes and
lots of game sto keep the
youngsters hopping. The
WIllner of the eyeball
guessing game (they were
chocolate) came within
one eyeball of the actual
amount! Refreshments
disappeared quickly as all
listened for their numbers
in our annual cup social.
The money raised goes
toward the purchase of our
Christmas baskets.

The hall will be decked
out in true holiday style
to welcome Santa to our
annual Christmas program
and party. Please bring the
childrenand grandchildren.
Be sure to bring a wrapped
presentclearly markedwith
the child's name for Santa's
sack. Remember, there are
no words to remember any
more and our doors are open
to everyone. And if that
little mouse who set off my
alarm last night will just
stay in his hole from now
on, next time I'll tell you
about newsy November.

NEW LONDON COUNTY

POMONA #6

Corr: Nancy R. Weissmuller
Dec. 9: Silver Bells­
Stonington Grange

On Oct. 9 we conferred
the Fifth Degree on three
candidates. Pomona's
court was lovely as usual.
Janice's gothic columns,
swathed in white net and
sprinkled with colorful
fall leaves, were the
perfect background to the
Graces and the bountiful
display of fall vegetables
and chrysanthemums
graciously donated by
Joe LoPresti. All officers
performed admirably and
the thunder and lightning
were spectacular to say the
least. Deputy East Jim
Palmer found the books
and records to be correct,
and we have hopes for a
fine score.

On Dec. 9 we will meet
at Stonington Grange.
Stonington will hold a brief
meeting at 7:00 and we will
meet at 7:30 to celebrate the
holidays together. Debbie's
programs are always so
much fun. We're hoping
for a large crowd. See you
there.

As winter weather closes in

With snowflakes set to fall

It's time to spread the joyful

word

Happy holidays, one and all!

NORTH STONINGTON COMM.

GRANGE #138

Corr: Nancy R. Weissmuller
Dec. 10: "I'd like to
Visit... the North Pole at
Christmas"
Dec. 24: No meeting.
Merry Christmas and
Happy New Year

Our October 8 meeting
hosted a lively political
forum with candidates from
both parties stating their
ideas on various issues and
fielding questions from the
crowd. Chairperson Scott
Bill Hirst led the forum
and timekeeper Jeff Barnes
made very sure no one
exceeded the three minute
limit.

Our Halloween party
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Amy Whitcomb
State Chaplain

chaplain@ctstategrange.org

Lisa Lamoureux
State Youth & Junior Director

youth@ctstategrange.org
juniors@ctstategrange.org
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Christmas is fo
for loving, sharinl

like bells and lights an~

The good you do fOI

Best Wishes &
Good Health

Marge & Bob Sendewicz

Holiday Blessings
from

Killingly Grange #112

May your Christmas be
Merry and Bright

Jeff & Debbie Barnes

Happy Holidays
Cindy & Ernie Finch

Happy Holidays
from

Bethlehem Grange

From our family to :
wish you the haJ

Holiday Seas,
- Jody, Jodi Ann, J. Alle

Season's Greet
- Winchester Granl

Merry Christm(
Happy New y
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Jim & Pat
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